
Regular Board Meeting 
November 2,  2015

The Parsons City  Council met for its regular monthly meeting, Monday, November 2,  2015, at 6:00 
p.m. at the city council meeting room.  Mayor Tim David Boaz called the meeting to order.

Roll Called:
Present                                                Absent 
Kevin Cagle                                      Mark Davis 
Dwight Lancaster                                      
Joseph Fisher                                      
Marty Carrington                           
Bobby Rainey 
Joe Don White 
                                                 
                   
Mayor Boaz welcomed everyone to the meeting.

Motion to approve the regular minutes of September  2015, as sent out by Kevin Cagle.   Second by 
Joseph Fisher  Vote:  All Ayes

Motion to approve the financial statement for September 2015, by Joseph Fisher .   Second by Marty 
Carrington  Vote:  All Ayes

Community Forum-  

Communications from the Mayor:
Mayor stated that the street employees have been  refurbishing the old Christmas decorations, and that 
Shane had been re-painting some  of the Santa Claus ones.  We are hoping to get them done for the 
holiday season.  

New Business:

I:     First Reading on Ordinance # 369 An  ordinance amending the text of the zoning
        ordinance of Parsons, Tennessee by providing for regulations pertaining to fences.
        The Parsons Regional Zoning Commission members have made a recommendation that this
        ordinance be passed on to the  City Council for consideration. There have been some issues that
        have been brought up to the zoning board, and they felt like that some clarifications be added to
        our regulations concerning fences in the City limits of Parsons.
        After discussion motion was made by Dwight Lancaster to pass this ordinance on first reading.
        Second by Bobby Rainey. Vote:  All Ayes by all present. Mark Davis was absent.

II:    To open and award bids for the following items if council so desires.
               A:      One  F-150  Ford  2016  Vehicle retro fit for CNG for the Gas   Department.  
               B:      One  F-150  Ford  2016  Vehicle retro fit for CNG for the Police Department.



 Regular Council Meeting  November 2, 2015
  
      Mayor Boaz opened the following bids:

       A:      One  F-150  Ford  2016  Vehicle retro fit for CNG for the Gas   Department.

                 Tennessee Valley Ford , Inc.------------------$28,481.92
                 50 East Main Street
                 Parsons, Tenn. 38363
 
          B:      One  F-150  Ford  2016  Vehicle retro fit for CNG for the Police Department.

                    Tennessee Valley Ford , Inc. ---------------$32,626.92
                    50 East Main Street
                    Parsons, Tenn. 38363

          Bids were then passed on to Council members to review.  Mayor Boaz stated that there are not
 many companies which make a vehicle that is compatible with CNG.  We are trying to save fuel by 
using natural gas .  Parsons Police Chief Dale King explained he had worked a couple of months trying 
to find a vehicle which could be converted to CNG that would not void the warranty.  Ford fits the bill. 
Some other vehicles makes had types of cars which could convert to CNG, but not trucks.  

Motion by Kevin Cagle to approve the purchase of one new 2016 Ford  F150 Crew Cab 4x4 for 
$32,626.92 for Parsons Police Department, and one new 2016 Ford F150 Super Cab 4x4 for 
$28,481.92  for the gas department.  Second by Joe Don White.
Vote:
Kevin Cagle -----    Aye                                Mark Davis -Absent 
Dwight Lancaster – Aye                                     
Joseph Fisher        - Aye                              
Marty Carrington--  Aye                           
Bobby Rainey ----   Aye
Joe Don White ---   Aye

 III:  Resolution No:  11-02-2015-01 A Resolution authorizing Mayor Tim David Boaz, to submit an
        application for a 2015 Improvement Project requesting T A  Funds for the fiscal year 2016
        Motion by Joseph Fisher.  Second by Marty Carrington to approve this Resolution.
        Vote:  Ayes
        These  funds are earmarked to refurbish the main traffic light in the City, which is 30 years old, 
        and continue with the city improvements of sidewalks and new street lights past the Sonic down 
        East Main Street.  This will be Phase V.  
            
 IV:   First Reading on Ordinance No# 370 Entitled an ordinance to relocate easements for 
          access, water supply line and utilities to water tank.
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   Motion to approve Ordinance No :370 on first reading by Joe Don White Second by Marty
   Carrington.
   Vote:  All Ayes except Mark Davis who was absent.

  This ordinance helps clear up property lines for Ampharm.  The city has abandoned the previous lines 
and no longer needs these easements because the utility lines had been relocated.  This ordinance 
shows the old easement which has been abandoned, and also notes the new easement which is  needed. 

Director Charles Taylor noted  Christmas Open House was a success.  Mayor stated Parsons Christmas 
Parade will be December 5, 2015 at 5:00 p.m. 

              
        Motion to adjourn Kevin Cagle   Second by  Marty Carrington.  Vote:  All Ayes.

     

      _______________________________
       Tim David Boaz, Mayor

      _______________________________
        Judy Daugherty, City Recorder


